
 
City of Missoula, Montana 

Item to be Referred to City Council Committee 
 

Committee:  Public Works 
 
Item:  Professional Services Agreement with WGM Group, Inc. for the W. 

Broadway Water Main Replacement Project 
 
Date:   November 18, 2020 
 
Sponsor(s):  Andrew Schultz 
 
Prepared by: Katie Emery 
 
Ward(s) Affected: 

☒ Ward 1 

☐ Ward 2 

☐ Ward 3 

 

☐ All Wards 

☐ Ward 4 

☐ Ward 5 

☐ Ward 6 

 

☐ N/A

 
Action Required: 
Approve a Professional Services Agreement with WGM Group, Inc. 
 
Recommended Motion(s): 
I move the City Council:  Approve and authorize the Mayor to sign a Professional Services 
Agreement with WGM Group, Inc. for the design and construction administration services for the 
W. Broadway Water Main Replacement Project at a cost not to exceed $54,473.00. 
 
Timeline: 
Referral to committee: November 23, 2020 
Committee discussion: December 2, 2020 
Council action (or sets hearing): December 7, 2020 
Public Hearing: N/A 
Deadline: N/A 
 
Background and Alternatives Explored: 
Missoula Water would like WGM Group, Inc. to provide design and construction administration 
services for the W. Broadway Water Main Replacement Project. This project will replace approx. 
600 linear feet of steel water main under W. Broadway with a known water leak history. Exhibit B 
shows where the water main will be replaced. The design of the new water main will be cohesive 
with the future construction of the St. Pat’s Medical Office Building and Riverfront Triangle re-
development project.  
 
Financial Implications: 
$54,473.00 from the Water Enterprise Fund 
 
Links to external websites: 
N/A 
 


